Debenham Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 18th November 2019 at 7:30pm at Dove Cottage, High Street, Debenham.

Present:  Cllrs J Baldwin (Chairman), R Blackwell (Vice-Chairman), L Cockerton, G Helm, S Phipps, D Seccombe, Mrs D Bedwell (Clerk), District Cllr K Guthrie, and one member of the public.
	DPC/19/27: Apologies for absence: Apologies had been received (and approved) from Cllrs F Winrow-Giffin, M Hammond, S Dobson and S Palframan. County Cllr M Hicks’ apologies were also noted.

	DPC/19/28: Declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda and additions to register:  None received.



	DPC/19/29: Reports 

a) District Councillor’s report: A report had been circulated to members ahead of the meeting and was presented to all by Cllr K Guthrie.
b) County Councillor’s report: A report had been circulated to members ahead of the meeting.


	DPC/19/30: Public participation at meetings: Meeting open to allow members of the public to speak: There were no comments from the member of the public present. 
 

	DPC/19/31: To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on October 21st 2019: Subject to two minor amendments, it was resolved to approve the minutes as a true record of the meeting held.


	DPC/19/32: Finance and Administration
a) To approve accounts for payment and note receipts and bank balances: It was resolved to approve the accounts for payments and receipts / bank balances were noted (as per attached listing).

b) To review first and second quarter accounts 2019/2020: Deferred to the next meeting.
c) Budget and precept 2020/2021- initial considerations: Deferred to the next meeting.
d) To adopt Vexatious Complaints Policy: It was resolved to adopt the circulated policy for the time being, with additional comments from Councillors to be considered at the next review stage.
e) Action list: The action list was reviewed by members and the Clerk.


	DPC/19/33: Planning matters
a) Applications received for recommendation to MSDC

DC/19/04927 12A Aspall Road- Insertion of dormer on west and velux window on north elevation: It was resolved to recommend the approval of this planning application.
b) Planning decisions

DC/19/04680 5 Lock Close: Notification of a Proposed Larger Home Extension: Approval not required.
DC/19/03961, 03962 52 High Street - Change of use of Shop A1 to Dwelling C3: Permission granted.
DC/19/03495 2 High Street – Part change of use from C3 (Dwelling) to A1 (Barber shop): Permission granted.
DC/19/04527 10 Cross Green- Removal of condition no. 4 to allow holiday let to become a dwelling: Permission granted.

DC/19/05167 6 Dove Close- Dormer to use wooden cladding instead of render: Permission granted.

DC/19/04706 Hogs Kiss, Priory Lane: Application for removal of condition 10 (provision of footpath): Planning permission refused.
DC/19/04466 75-77 High Street: Discharge of conditions (agreement of materials, fenestration and external render): Approved.
c) Planning correspondence: No further planning correspondence had been received.


	DPC/19/34: Committees and working groups: To receive reports and consider recommendations/agree actions: (Representatives to raise matters pertaining to their respective groups for debate and consideration by the Council):
· Cllr R Blackwell presented a brief report on progress by the Highways/Parking Group and members discussed the various exploratory ideas contained within the report that had been circulated ahead of the meeting, including URC conversion to car park and how it may affect Great Back Lane, Recreation Ground car park extension and possible planning constraints, introduction of 20 mile areas and Speed Indication Signs. Further debate and/or consultations would be needed, as well as traffic surveys and investigations into funding sources.

· Cllr J Baldwin provided an update on Youth related matters: The young people of Debenham needed their own space and although other organizations provided some space/supervised activities, there was much work to be done. Interest continued to be shown for the provision of a swimming pool and a skatepark and somewhere to safely socialize.
· Cllr D Seccombe had attended a meeting with the debenham History Society. There was some interest in establishing a link with the Ipswich Records Office and identifying premises for such a facility locally. There was an ambition to become carbon neutral by 2030/2035 and a draft proposal would be further discussed with members ahead of the next meeting.
· Cllr G Helm was due to attend a meeting with the DLC Trustees in the coming week and would report back at the next parish council meeting.

· The Christmas festival would be taking place on the 6th December, therefore it was agreed to erect the Christmas trees on Saturday 30th November. Cllr R Blackwell would be testing the lights to ensure they were all working, Cllr J Baldwin would be providing refreshments for the volunteers.



	DPC/19/35: To note correspondence circulated to members and consider any additional responses needed, Including:

a) First Responder defibrillator training: It was resolved to approve the proposal to hold local defibrillator training sessions. Cllr J Baldwin asked if it would be possible to install a defibrillator in the phone box and Cllr R Blackwell agreed to make further enquiries.
b) Letter from resident re Low Road: It was agreed to ask the Neighbourhood Plan Delivery Committee to prepare a response to this correspondence.

c) A letter from another resident was also discussed and response agreed.

d) It was noted that the next Police Locality meeting was due to take pace on the 22nd November at 10.00am in the Council Chambers, Eye Town Hall.


	DPC/19/36: To receive any reports from Councillors/requests for addition to a future agenda: Cllr L Cockerton asked about a confidential item of correspondence and was informed about the legalities surrounding items of such nature, including that no details pertaining to the correspondence could be divulged or shared with members.
Cllr R Blackwell informed members that the Poppy Appeal had raised an amazing £3,580, which was an increase of £200 on the previous year. 

Cllr S Phipps had been delighted to have had the opportunity to represent the Parish Council and laying a wreath at the recent Remembrance event. Cllr Phipps also reported that a local tree surgeon had been tasked with cutting back the hedge on Great Back Lane, which was obstructing the streetlight.
Cllr S Phipps informed members of recent discoveries by Kew Garden scientists relevant to the pathogens responsible for Ash die back and how this may help in the future. In addition, Cllr S Phipps had secured a parcel of free trees for the village and would be sharing more details about the scheme at a later stage.
Cllr L Cockerton congratulated those responsible for the recent clearance works at the Debenham cemetery. 



	DPC/19/37: Date of next meeting:  10 December 2019: Noted.

With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 8.50pm.
Signed:_______________________________  Date:__________________________
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